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 Friday 16th June 2017 

Dear Parents,  
 
MTB Challenge 
We’re very excited about our new fundraising event, which will take place a week on 
Saturday and hope all of you will get involved in helping this be the big success it 
deserves to be. Please see attached information from the organisers about how you all 
can play a part.   
 
Parish Council  
Parents might like to know that the school’s interests were represented at a Parish Council 
meeting on Monday night. Liz Lindwall and myself drew the parish’s attention to the 
shrinking of the school roll and the challenges this brings. I’ve asked that consideration be 
given to the further provision of affordable housing in the village and budgetary support for 
the school in the interim. Similar representations will be made to the parochial church 
council this month. Minutes of the meeting will be available through the parish website.  
 
100 Mile Challenge 
The mile a day challenge is due to finish at the end of this month. Please make sure the 
children bring in their completed tally sheets. More than half the children have already 
completed their 100 mile targets. Could we get everyone over the finish line? That would 
be quite a story! 
 
Cricket fixtures this week  
I just wanted to say a quick word about how enormously proud I am of the children who 
represented us in cricket tournaments at Penrith, Temple Sowerby and Culgaith this week. 
In all, we won an astonishing 9 out of 13 games – this included a win over 5-year 
unbeaten Long Marton in the semi-finals at the Temple Sowerby tournament. Well done 
everyone. 
 
Exciting News 
We are delighted to announce the engagement of Miss Taylor and her partner Paul. I’m 
sure you’ll join me and the staff in wishing them every success for the future. 
 
Sainsbury’s Vouchers 
The last day for collection of the Sainsbury’s vouchers is Friday 30th June. These 
vouchers are a great benefit for the school, if you have any vouchers please bring them in 
as soon as possible. Thank you. 
 



 

 

 

                  

 

Community Lunch and Thanksgiving Service 
We’re delighted to announce a third ‘community lunch’ of the year will take place next 
month. This time, it will be held in honour of our school leavers from Year 6 on 
Wednesday 12th July. Lunch will be followed by a Thanksgiving service in the hall and a 
recorder recital. The cost will be just £5 per person, which covers the cost of Freda’s 
delicious two course dinner.  The invitation is open to all members of the community, so if 
you know of anyone who might like to join us for a heart-warming afternoon, please do 
spread the word. Places are limited and allocated on a first come, first served basis. 
Please see reply slip at the end of the bulletin to let school know ASAP if you are able to 
join us. 
 
 
Trotters World trip – Class 1 
Mrs Corrie and Mrs Pattinson are looking forward to this exciting trip on Thursday. We will 
be finding out about African animals and the role of zoos in conservation. Please can all 
children make sure they have the following: 

 Car Seat 

 Water bottle and healthy snack 

 Waterproof coat 

 Suncream / Sunhat 

 Rucksack to put their packed lunches in which will be made by Freda 
 
 
Class 1 – Multi Sport Festival 
On Tuesday 27th June class 1 will take part in a Multi-Sport Festival at Appleby Grammar 
School from 10-12pm. We are looking for a parent driver to help with transport on the day. 
Please let the school office know if anyone is available to help. Please see permission slip 
attached. 
 
 
Appleby Fun Run 
Reminder - The last day for pre entries for Appleby Fun Run is Friday 16th June. 
 
 

Message from Sarah Rogers 
Open Gardens…….bring your container in on Monday please.  
Can all children who have not done so already please remember to bring in a 
container which is going to be transformed in to a garden e.g an old washing up 
bowl, an old pair of wellies or walking boots, a large empty tin, an old cake tin, a 
large plastic bottle, an old casserole dish/saucepan, a bag for life…… These are 
just a few ideas. As long as it can hold some compost and has enough space for a 
few plants it will be fine. The fun begins on Tuesday and the finished gardens will 
be on display at the Open Gardens on 16th July.   

 



 

 

 

                  

 

 
 
Message from Nursery 
We have been busy this week making cards and gifts for our Dad’s for Father’s 
Day. We hope they enjoy them.  
We have been given some bubble blowers which the children are having great fun 
with.  
Many thanks to Sharon and Margaret for stepping in as Chairperson and Secretary 
at the EGM which means we can keep running. We also have 2 people wanting to 
join our committee so things are feeling quite positive. 
Upcoming events – Bingo this Friday 16th June. 
 

 
 

 

 

 
Mr D Priestley 
Headteacher 

 
Summary of dates for your diary: 
 
  
Friday 16th June   Friends Meeting – 4.30pm at school  
Friday 16th June  Prize bingo – CRVH – 7.30pm (Nursery fundraising 

event)  
Thursday 22nd June Class 1 trip – Trotters World  
Saturday 24th June   MTB Challenge 
Tuesday 27th June   Class 1 – Multi Sports Festival - AGS 
Tuesday 27th June   Warcop Netball Tournament – After school 
Thursday 29th June   Kings Meaburn Cup – After school  
Wednesday 5th July   Sports Day – reserve day 19th July (amended date) 
Thursday 6th July   Transition Day  
Friday 7th July   Appleby Sports 
Monday 10th – 12th July  Bikeability Y4/5/6 
Wednesday 12th July  Community lunch and Thanksgiving Service  
Monday 17th July   Prize Day  
Thursday 20th July    School finishes 2pm 
 
 
 



 

 

 

                  

 

Slips 
 
Community Lunch 
 
I would like …………………………. places for the community lunch. I enclose                            
£……….. (£5 per head) to cover the cost of the meal. 
 
Signed ………………………………………. 
 
 
............................................................................................................................................ 
 
 
 
Multi Sports Festival – Class 1 
 
I give permission for ……………………………… to take part in the Multi Sports Festival at 
Appleby Grammar School on Tuesday 27th June. 
 
I am able/unable to help with transport. I can take…………… children.  
 
Signed …………………………….. Date………………………………….. 
 
 
............................................................................................................................................ 
 
 
 
After school club   - Week beginning: 16th June 2017 
 
Please tick which sessions you would like your child to attend: 
 
Monday Cooking Club      Thursday Film Club  
 
Tuesday Outdoor games         Friday Bike Club    
 
Wednesday Football        
 
 
 
Child’s Name ……………………………………………. 
 
I enclose £……….. to pay for …………..sessions. 
                                      



 

 

 

                  

 

 
Bike Club permission slip 
 
I give permission for my child / ren …………………………….. at bike club to go out on a 
supervised local bike ride. 
 
 
Signed……………………………………………………… 


